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Students last day 
Thursday 4 July

Term 3 commences 
Monday 22 July

TO HELP RAISE MONEY FOR  
OUR WORLD VISION SPONSOR 
CHILD, ROOM 13 ORGANISED A 

LUNCHTIME 

DISCO
WE RAISED $382.50
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I recently had the pleasure of inviting some of our 
regular attendees to the Principal’s attendance 
lunch. It was great to personally congratulate the 
children, as attending school regularly is critical 
to a child achieving to their academic potential. 

Semester one student reports will be sent home next Wednesday. 
Thank you to teachers for the thought and time that goes into 
documenting each child’s progress.  Parents, if you would like to 
discuss your child’s report, please organise a suitable time with 
their classroom teacher. 

It was fantastic to see so many parents willing to help out with the 

recent P&C pizza fundraiser. Having parents and the community 
involved in the school is always welcomed. Thank you to the P&C 
for coordinating such a well-organised event. We look forward 
to your support at the Interschool Cross-Country event next 
Wednesday. 

Just a reminder that dogs, except for Assistance dogs, should not 
be brought onto the school site. 

As we near the end of term, I would like to wish you all a safe and 
enjoyable holiday. Guy Asser will be returning as Principal next 
term, with school commencing for students on Monday, 22 July. 

GEMMA KNIGHT 
PRINCIPAL – ACTING

FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK

GIVE A DAMN 
GIVE A CAN 2019

Congratulations to Room 19 who collected the most cans this year. 
As a school we collected over 500 cans. 

Special thanks from Bunbury Leschenault Rotary Club, Bunbury 
Salvation Army, St Vincent de Paul and the In Town Lunch Centre. 
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ART ROOM NEWS
Students made Art with an environmental theme 
for World Environment Day.

Junior students ate lunch with Litter Monsters 
made by Room 7. They were made to highlight 
the need to recycle soft scrunchable plastics 
through the REDcycle initiative run through Coles 
and Woolworths. If these plastics are not recycled, 
they go into landfill!

Year 1 students had fun making Nature bugs out 
of leaves, sticks and other objects found in the 
yard and the Year 4/5’s have been making mixed 
media artwork inspired by Carnaby Cockatoos 
who are endemic to SW Australia and classified as 
endangered.

Mrs Montalvo 
Visual Arts Teacher

PLAY CAFÉ
Families with children 0-4 years of age are invited  

to come along to the Adam Road Play Café.
A place to meet others.

A place to share information.
A place for children to play and learn.

A great stepping stone to school!
Where: Adam Road Primary School
When: Tuesdays 9.00am—10.30am

What to bring: Your child’s water bottle and sun hat. 
Tea and coffee available for a gold coin donation.

The Art Room 
would like 

donations of 
plastic backed 
curtains please

PLEASE NOTE:

Change of day 

starting Term 3



P&C NEWS

Please follow us on our Facebook page Adam Road Primary P & C Association Inc. 
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PIZZA DAY - THANK YOU!
A huge thank you to all the wonderful volunteers who 
helped with Pizza Day. The day was a great success with 
lots of positive feedback from students and staff, and we 
look forward to the next one.

GET TO KNOW YOUR P&C   
Hi, I’m Estee, your P&C Secretary. Joining the P&C has 
been a great way to meet other parents and school 
staff.  I have a pigeon pair, 8 and 9 years old. We are 
new to Adam Road Primary this year but have lived 
in the Bunbury area twice before. We moved back 
for a third and final time to be close to family and 
to enjoy the fantastic and diverse lifestyle Bunbury 
offers. Over the last 8 years we have moved house 
8 times to places including Dunsborough, Manjimup, 
Mandurah, Darwin, Cronulla (Sydney) and Bunbury, 
mainly due to work. So it’s nice to feel like we’re finally 
home. My career background 
is sporting and community 
events and I currently work in 
administration. When the kids 
and I get free time we love going 
to the beach, heading out for a 
day trip, watching a new movie 
or just chilling at home. 

CROSS COUNTRY CAKE 
STALL & SAUSAGE SIZZLE 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED
The Interschool Cross Country will be held at Adam 
Road on Wednesday 3 July and the P&C will be running 
a Sausage Sizzle and Cake Stall.

If you would like to help sizzle a few sausages, make copious 
cups of tea and coffee or serve up some scrumptious snacks 
then we would love to hear from you!

You can either message us on Facebook or sign up outside the 
canteen. Many hands make light work.

CAKE DONATIONS
For our fabulous cake stall we are asking our wonderful, 
supportive Adam Road families to get their baking gloves on. 
We need donations of cakes and slices, biscuits and muffins, 
sweet or savory to feed the hungry hordes.

All baked goods can be dropped off to the canteen area 
on the morning of Wednesday 3 July. Please make sure 
containers are clearly named and display your child’s room 
number so we can make sure they get back to you.

Please be aware that we have people with allergies in our 
school. NO NUT OR NUT PRODUCTS TO BE USED 
PLEASE.

Please provide a list of ingredients with all baked goods so 
these can be displayed.

If you are providing Gluten Free products, please label these 
items clearly.

FRIDAY 26 JULY 
HAPPY P&C DAY TO OUR 

AMAZING P&C ASSOCIATION! 
Thank you to all our hardworking P&C members 
for the tireless work they do each year to improve 
educational facilities, resources and student 
outcomes at Adam Road Primary School.

PYJAMA  
DRESS-UP DAY  

 TUESDAY 2 JULY
P&C will be running a Dress-up Day 
on Tuesday 2 July. Come to school in 
your Perfect PJs, Wonderful Onesie, 

Snuggly Slippers or a Dramatic 
Dressing Gown.

To participate all you need to do is bring a 
Gold Coin Donation on the day.

pj’s all day



Term 2 – Dates To Remember

WEEK MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY

9 24 June 25 June 26 June 27 June 28 June

Assembly 
2.15pm,  
Room 6

10 1 July 2 July
Pyjama Day

3 July
Interschool 
Cross Country

4 July
NAIDOC 
Celebrations
Students last 
day

5 July
School 
Development 
Day

THIS WEEK’S ASSEMBLY Room 6 at 2.15pm

www.adamroad.wa.edu.au
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Merit Certificates
Congratulations to the following students who have demonstrated progress, achievement or the 
upholding of our school values in order to receive a Merit Certificate at the upcoming assembly.  

Parents are invited to watch your child receive their award.

PRE-PRIMARY
PP1	 Destiny, Zoe
PP2	 Harrison, Hudson 
PP3	 Hunter, Rhys

YEAR 1
Room 1	 Ethan
Room 3	 Caleb

YEAR 2
Room 5	 Harlem
Room 6 	 Faren, Tyler

YEAR 3
Room 17	 Dustyn, Willow
Room 4	 Lachlan
Room 7	 Darcy

YEAR 4
Room 11	 Emily

YEAR 5
Room 12	 Madison
Room 13	 Losaline 
Room 19	 Lily, Michael

YEAR 6
Room 18	 Ivy
Room 21	 Ethan, Arshan

YEAR 1
Room 1	 Lyric
Room 3	 Korbyn

YEAR 2
Room 5 	 Zofia
Room 6 	 Chayce

YEAR 3
Room 17	 Leah
Room 4	 Draylene 
Room 7	 Isabela

YEAR 4
Room 11	 Sharn
Room 12	 Dot 

YEAR 5
Room 13 	 Joshua
Room 19 	 Indi

YEAR 6
Room 18	 Rachel
Room 21	 Oscar

TERM 2

English 
Awards
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APPLY NOW TO 
ENROL YOUR 
CHILD FOR 2020

It is time to apply to enrol your child 
in a public school for 2020 if they are:

-  starting Pre-primary  
 (turning five years old by 30 June 2020) 

-  changing schools.

If your child is four years old by 30 June 2020 
you can apply for Kindergarten for 2020. 
Visit the school front office and apply by 26 July.

For more information and to find a public school 
in your area visit education.wa.edu.au.
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OSHClub News 
Before School / After School Care Program  
 
Adam Road OSHClub: Providing Before and After School Care  
Program Update 
SCHOOL HOLIDAY BOOKINGS ARE OPEN!!! 
Do you need care for your child during the school holidays? We have that covered!  
During the school holidays we have 3 vacation care programs operating from Cooinda Primary, Kingston 
Primary and Tuart Forest Primary. Your child will have so much fun making new friends from different 
schools and ages! There are always lots of toys/books/activities to choose from everyday along with heaps 
of fun games and crafts to do for kindergarten all the way to year 6! There is something for everyone! 
All About Vacation Care: 

 Each service operates from 7am to 6pm. 
 The full fee each day without CCS applied is $63.90 (we are Centrelink registered so you will be 

able to claim CCS to help make it more affordable). 
 Every day is a different theme with planned crafts, games and experiences for your child to 

engage with all day with the opportunity for your child to suggest what they want to do 
throughout the day as well. 

 Every week we have a different incursion and excursion. 
 Children can (and are encouraged to) get active by going outside to play on the school 

playgrounds or join in with some fun group games. 
 Each service has a variety of games, toys and crafts for your child to engage with if they wish at 

any time of the day. 
 For older children who attend we have a range of games and activities solely for them to use and 

we encourage leadership and responsibility by giving them the opportunity to mentor and assist 
their younger peers with games or running craft tables if they wish. 

What to Bring: 
Please ensure your child has the following each day: 

 A wide brim hat. 
 Enough food for morning tea, lunch and afternoon tea. 
 A water bottle. 
 Wearing enclosed shoes. 
 Wearing a shirt/dress that covers their shoulders for sun protection. 
 A change of clothes (if required for your child). 

To make an enrolment or bookings jump onto www.oshclub.com.au and click register or sign in. You can 
also view service programs on the website through vacation care and search for the service you need.   
If you would like more information or want a program, just come in and see us in room 14 or call us on 
0421 705 749. 
Your OSHClub Staff 
Darcie & Rhiannon!  
 

Parent Information 

Coordinator: Rhiannon Godber 
Assistant: Darcie McLeod 
Our Service Mobile: 0421 705 749 
OSHClub Head Office: 03 85649000  
All families must be enrolled to attend the program, remember this is Free!! Please create an account online 
at www.oshclub.com.au all bookings and cancellations can also be managed via your online account. For on 
the day bookings please contact the Coordinator direct at the program. 
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About Bunbury  
Regional YouthCARE 

YouthCare employs chaplains in 
public schools throughout the 

region. Chaplains deal with a wide 
range of important family and peer 

relationship issues.  
Issues include alcohol, drugs, self 

image, sexuality, bullying, academic 
performance and self-harm. 

They are an integral and 
complementary part of the student 

services team. 
As well as mentoring students, they 

are involved in varied programs 
such as: 

- The School Volunteer Program 

- Choose Respect Bunbury 

- Breakfast Clubs  
 

* This event is a fundraiser to 
support the organisation’s vital 

contribution to local schools.    

PRESENTER: Commonly known as the “queen of 
common sense”, Maggie Dent has become one of 
Australia’s favourite parenting authors and  educators, 
with a particular interest in the early years, adolescence 
and resilience. She is a passionate, positive voice for 
children of all ages. 

TOPIC: Are you worried, confused or concerned about 
parenting in today’s chaotic world? Children need to 
have certain basic experiences to bui ld the 
competencies that will help them manage life – the 
good, the bad and the ugly. Maggie has developed a 
common-sense, practical model of 10 building blocks 
that will reassure parents that what we have always 
known to be important in the early years of a child’s life 
is still important. This seminar will offer you practical, 
common-sense ideas and strategies to make small 
changes in your home or school. which will make a big 
difference to your children’s cognitive, physical, 
psychological, emotional and social health later in life.

Tickets: $30 
On sale from April 1, 2019 via 

www.bunburyentertainment.com 

Time: 6pm-8pm 

Register interest at: 
www.facebook.com/ChooseRespectBunbury 

Event coordinator: 

Rita Piparo - 0403 981 667 or piparo@aapt.net.au 
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D18/0103632  

2019                                  ADAM ROAD PRIMARY SCHOOL Term Three 
Wk Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Sat Sun 
1 22 July 

Students resume 
23 24 

 
25 26 27 28 

2 29 July 30 31 1 Aug 
NMSHS Japanese 
Sister School Visit 
- am 

2 
 

3 4 

3 5 Aug 6 7 8 9 
Assembly @ 2.15 
Room 17 
 

10 11 

4 12 Aug 13 14 15 16 17 18 

5 19 Aug 
Book Week  

20 21 
Better Beginnings 
@ 9.00am in the 
Library  
Kindy Students & 
families 

22 23 
Assembly @ 2.15 
Room 18 

24 25 

6 26 Aug 
School Photos 
 

27 
School Photos 

28 
School Photos 
K2/K4 

29 
 

30 
 

31 1 
Sept 

7 2 Sept 3 4 5 6 
Assembly @ 2.15 
Room 13 

7 8 

8 9 Sept 10 11 12 13 14 15 

9 16 Sept 17 18 19 
P & C Disco 

20 
Assembly @ 2.15 
Room 21 

21 22 

10 23 Sept 24 
Adam Road’s Got 
Talent 
@ 1.30pm 

25 26 
Students last day 
 
P & C Dress Up Day 

27 
School 
Development Day 
 

28 29 

H 30 Sept 
Queens Birthday 

1 Oct 
 

2 3 4 5 6 

H 7 Oct 
 

8 9 10 11 12 13 

 
 Start and End of Term  Public Holidays  School Holidays (students)  School Development Days 
 


